Prop 14 (top-two primary) offers little change while it fosters incumbency, limits choice, and conflicts with other reforms, such as term limits and Prop 15. Proponents believe a non-partisan open primary election will attract more moderate voters. The general election is then closed to all but the two highest voted candidates from the primary. The result is expected to be more moderates accumulating in the legislature over time.
But the Public Policy Institute of California’s report on Prop 14 concludes that “Moderates might benefit, but only slightly more often than under the current system." Experience shows this to be true. Louisiana, Washington and California (blanket primary, 1998-2000) saw little change in the partisan results of elections or the immoderate nature of elected officials from their use of open and top-two primaries.
Primary elections tend to draw significantly fewer voters, and those who hold more extreme positions, than the general election. So the same small, extreme group will be selecting the only two candidates to appear on the November ballot. Minor parties, independents and write-ins will be effectively abolished from the general election, reducing voter choice and threatening those parties’ ballot status.
Fixing California’s elections requires real reforms that address fundamental problems. Converting to Instant Runoff Voting is a solution that fits the problem. This ranked-choice ballot system increases voter choice and better reflects voters’ true intent.

[226 words]
